
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
I would like to begin with congratulating all our students who were able to attend the Paynesville RSL ANZAC Day 
service last Sunday.  You represented our school very well and I was very proud of all of you.  I would also like to thank 
School Captains Sara Melrose and Anzak Watkinson who truly impressed everyone with their well-written and well 
delivered ANZAC Day speeches.  You totally aced it Sara and Anzak, very well done!  Please enjoy some of our ANZAC 
Day photos in this newsletter. 
 
As we enter the colder months of the year there are a few more illnesses going around.  Chicken pox is still going 
around our students with a couple of new cases identified this week.  If your child is unwell or has cold or flu symptoms, 
it is important that they stay at home and do not attend school.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ISSUE 11 
APRIL 30th, 2021  

Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 
                     9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 

 

CALENDAR – The week ahead 
Receive our newsletter by email, please send your 
request to: paynesville.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

TERM 2 
Monday 3rd May 

- Division Cross Country, Nagle College 
Tuesday 4th May 

- Prep, Grade 3-6 Swimming  
Wednesday 5th May 

- Grade 1/2 Swimming 
- Central District Winter Sports 

Thursday 6th May 
- Grade 1 – 4 Swimming  

Friday 7th May 
-  Grade Prep, 5/6 Swimming 

 

Term Dates 2021 

Term 1:    January 28th to April 1st   
Term 2:    April 19th to June 25th 
Term 3:   July 12th to September 17th 
Term 4:  October 4th to December 17th. 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 
Monday 14th June – Queen’s Birthday 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
Monday 24th May 
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Division Cross Country  
Congratulations to all our students who competed in the 
Division Cross Country at Nagle College on Monday.  
Paynesville performed very well with many of our 
students gaining places in the top 30!  This is very 
impressive!   
 
Big congratulations to Dixie, Max and Bonnie who will be 
moving on to the Regional Cross Country competition 
that will be held in Warragul in June. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Results (first 30 places only) 
Dixie Clack  2nd 9/10 year old girls 
Max Bailey  4th  11 year old boys 
Bonnie McCaskill 6th  11 year old girls 
Bridie Henery  13th  11 year old girls 
Abbey Hudson  14th  11 year old girls 
Harper Clack  19th  11 year old boys 
Sara Melrose  20th  12 year old girls 
Laila Trease  20th   9/10 year old girls 
Abigail Gason  21st 12 year old girls 
Charlotte D’Amore 23rd 9/10 year old girls 
Mason Bailey  29th  9/10 year old boys 
Anzak Watkinson 29th 11 year old boys 
 



Slushies 
While swimming is on, we will have a new slushie day.  Our new 
slushie day is Monday.  Slushies are 50c each and it is BYO cup.   
 

Book Club 

The latest book club catalogue went home late last week.  If you 
are ordering through the school all orders need to be returned 
to the office before Friday 14th May.  Thanks very much. 
 
 

Mother’s Day Stall 
Jorden will again be running our Mother’s Day stall next Friday, Friday 7th May.  Students have the opportunity to 
purchase a gift for their Mum, prices range from 50c to $5.   
 

MOTHERS DAY MORNING TEA 

Friday  7th May in the library 

8:30am to 9:00am 

This special morning will be for Mothers, Grandmothers, Aunts, 

Guardians, whomever is that important female figure for each 

student.  Come for a tea, coffee and cake. 

 

Central District Winter Sports Day – Wednesday 5th May 

 

There will be hot food available to purchase from the canteen from 10:00am to 

2:00pmWINTER SPORTS DAY MENU. 

HOT FOOD & FRESH ROLLS DRINKS & SNACKS 

Dim Sims $ 0.50 Primas $1.00 

Party pies $ 0.50 Bottle water $1.00 

Noodle cups/ chicken $2.00 Pkt Chips  $0.50 

Hot Dogs in bread $2.00 Icy poles $0.50 

Salad roll $3.00 Slushie $0.50 

Cheese roll $2.00 Fruit cup $0.50 

  Assorted muffins $0.50 

 Small change will be appreciated please. 



Swimming  

Our swimming program continues to be very popular with our students and 
is going very well.  I had to include these beautiful photos in our newsletter, 
they are stunning!  Well done to everyone for your fantastic effort in our 
swimming program. 
 
Please note that a notice was sent home yesterday to the students in Grades 
1/2 and Grades 5/6 letting you know about a change to our swimming times 
for next week to accommodate the Central Districts Winter Sports.  These 
changes can also been seen in the term calendar on the last page of the 
newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 1/2 Responsible Pet Ownership and Creepy Critters! 
On Tuesday this week the junior school enjoyed a visit from Sweep, who is from the Responsible Pet Ownership 
Program to learn about safe behaviours around dogs.  I also enjoyed watching the Grade 1/2 creepy critters lesson, it 
was super cool!  The students used this activity to support their procedural writing, excellent job Grade 1/2 students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  TERM 2 2021 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

  Prep, Grade 3-6 
Swimming 

Grade 1/2 Swimming 

District Winter 
Sports 

Grade 1 – 4 
Swimming 

Prep, Grade 5/6 
Swimming 

Mother’s Day Morning 
Tea 8:30-9am 

 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

Mother’s 
Day 

 NAPLAN NAPLAN NAPLAN NAPLAN 

School Photos 

 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

 Grade 5/6 Nagle Expo Grade 1 – 4 
Swimming 

Prep, Grade 5/6 
Swimming 

Grade 1 – 4 
Swimming 

Prep, Grade 5/6 
Swimming 

 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

 Pupil Free Day Grade 1 – 4 Swimming 

 

Prep, Grade 5/6 
Swimming 

School Science Fair 
Projects due 

Grade 1 – 4 
Swimming 

Prep, Grade 5/6 
Swimming 

 

30 31 JUNE 1 2 3 4 5 

  Footy Clinics     

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

   Grade 5/6 Forge 
Theatre - Toro and Rose Nexus Arts 

Performance 
  

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

 Queen’s 
Birthday 

     

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

 Alpha Show    End of Term 2  

 

 

Paynesville PS Calendar TERM 2 
Please note any changes to the calendar have been highlighted in RED. 

 


